Lower Milford Township

Lehigh County, Pennsylvania
Board of Supervisors
August 1, 2024 Workshop Meeting
MINUTES

Present: Ellen Koplin, Chair; Lowell Linde, Vice-Chair; Timothy Cougle, Supervisor; Emily Fucei, Township Administrator; and 1 member of the public.

The meeting was called to order at 6:45PM by Koplin.

All stood for the pledge of allegiance.

Motion by Cougle to approve resolution 2024-10, offering compensation of \$36,000.00 for the easement to access the Township property on County Line Road. Seconded by Linde and unanimously approved. The Board reached a consensus that the payment will utilize the remaining ARPA funds.

Motion by Linde to approve the request for Fire Police assistance from the Community Fire Company of New Tripoli for the 8th Annual Fall Bash on Saturday, September 21, 2024. Seconded by Cougle and unanimously approved.

Motion by Cougle to accept the resignation letter of Philip Wright from the Historic Commission. Seconded by Linde and unanimously approved.

Linde and Cougle agreed to represent the Township at the Allentown Fair Opening Ceremonies on August 28, 2024 and accept their invitation to attend. Fucci will RSVP on behalf of Linde and Cougle.

Koplin acknowledged the letter received from a Township resident regarding the speed limit in Limeport. Fucci will respond on behalf of the Board and inform them of the efforts underway to work with PennDOT on lowering the speed limit on a portion of Limeport Pike.

Koplin acknowledged letters received from Township residents regarding safety concerns at the intersections of Wind Hill Road and McFettridge Lane, and McFettridge Lane and Bell Gate Road, due to the overgrowth of vegetation. Fucci confirmed that the vegetation has recently been trimmed back and Public Works is continuing to evaluate the intersection for improvements. Fucci will respond on behalf of the Board and inform them of the action being taken.

Motion by Cougle to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Linde and unanimously approved.

Meeting adjourned at 7:26PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Emily Fucci

Township Secretary